STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF BENIN AT THE 42ND SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW WORKING GROUP (UPR)  
(26th January 2023, Geneva)
1. Mr President, we welcome the delegation of the Republic of Benin to the fourth cycle of the UPR process and thank them for their national report.
2. We commend Benin for her cooperation with international human rights mechanisms and for submission of periodic reports of international human rights instruments to which she is a party. However, Botswana notes that Benin withdrew from the Protocol to the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights on the Establishment of an African Court on Human and Peoples’ Rights in April 2020. 
3. Furthermore, we are concerned by reports of sexual exploitation of children particularly in the travel and tourism industry. In that regard, Botswana recommends that Benin:
3.1. Considers re-joining the Protocol to the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights on the Establishment of an African Court on Human and Peoples’ Rights; and,
3.2. Investigates all reports of sexual exploitation of children and ensure that perpetrators are brought to justice. 

We wish Benin a successful UPR outcome.
I thank you, Mr President
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